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Dear Readers

I hope everyone had a good summer despite the vast amount
of rain which has been falling during August and making the
weeds grow faster than normal..  Maybe there is some truth in
the curse of St Swithins!

Kingsley Transition Initiative will be holding one of their
excellent local produce markets on 4th September.  If you
have not yet been to one of these markets then you are
missing some excellent locally produced foods and goods.

We hear a lot about ‘sustainability’ these days.  It is something
which needs to become part of our everyday lives.  On
October 9th KTI will be holding an event featuring
sustainability in the community, with topics ranging from
composting and recycling, to solar installations.  Please see
the KTI ad for further details, and make a note in your diary.

Elizabeth

Articles for the magazine to be sent to the Editor
by email to - ewilsonsecretarial@yahoo.co.uk

Tel:  01928 787678
Copy deadline is the 21st of each month

www.kingsleyvillage.co.uk



Dates for your diary in September and October

Kingsley Local Produce Market.

Kingsley Community Centre. Saturday 4th September, 10am to 1pm.

Stalls to include Happy Beef. Happy Eggs, Devonshire Bakery, Family Jam Co, Station
House Brewery, Thornhill Foods, Honey Recipes and many others.

The market after this one will be at Kingsley Community Centre on 11th December 2010

"Sustainability in Kingsley", sponsored by Reaseheath College.

Kingsley Community Centre. Saturday 9th October, 2pm to 5pm

Stands and presentations include Beekeeping, Using medicinal herbs, Zumba music, Local
case study of PV solar installation, Allotment management, Policing the community in the

future, Recycling & composting plus much more.

Entry is free of charge and refreshments will be available.

http://www.kingsleyvillage.co.uk/kti

POPPY APPEAL

The Poppy Apeal is looking for someone who could takeover
as Poppy Appeal organiser for Kingsley.  If we don’t find
someone we will have to merge with Frodsham,

If any one is intrested they can contact Sharron Littleford on
01606 883462 for further information.



THANK YOU

Jennifer and family of the late Trevor Hughes would like to
thank friends and neighbours for their kind messages of
sympathy and donations to St Lukes (Cheshire) Hospice and
MacMillan Nurses Palliative Care Fund. Trevor passed away
at St Lukes Hospice on 13th July. We would like to thank the
many doctors and nurses who treated and cared for Trevor,
Reverend Pete Rugen for his comforting administrations and
Nagle Brothers for the funeral arrangements.



KINGSLEY NEWSLETTERS ARE AVAILABLE
AT THE PHARMACY AND THE

POST OFFICE COUNTER

Ltter Pick Update

On Saturday 3rd July 15 of our litter pick team cleared the village of
15 bags of litter.  Thank you to the team and also to those who collect
litter as they walk around the village.  A special thanks to everyone,
especially the dog walkers,  who have picked up litter during August
when we have had no official collection.

The next litter picks will be on Saturday 11th September starting at
10.00 am at the Community Centre and Saturday 9th October . New
helpers are always welcome. We provide all the equipment needed.

Eila Birtwistle – Litter pick co-ordinator.

A message to the owner that left dog poop on my driveway at
44 Top Road

Twinkle, twinkle doggie dog
We think you are a little sod
Although we know you have to go
Please don’t leave it on our row
When your owner sees you pooping
Please ensure they do the scooping !



NORLEY VILLAGE
GARDEN SHOW

SATURDAY 4th SEPTEMBER 2010

TIGERS HEAD - NORLEY

SHOW OPENS AT 2.00PM

FLOWERS, FRUIT, VEGETABLES, COOKERY, HANDI-
CRAFTS &

CHILDRENS SECTIONS.
RAFFLE,  LOCAL CRAFT STALLS, TOMBOLA, GAMES,

SIDESHOWS, POTTERY WHEEL, BBQ, WILLOW WEAVER,
SPINNING WHEEL AND LOTS MORE.

Including “ The fun dog show “

For schedule etc. contact John Lewis 01928 787173
OR VISIT US AT “ www.norleygardening.org.uk “

COME & JOIN US – FUN FOR ALL THE FAMILY.

'ACTION FOR CHILDREN'
(Formerly 'NCH - the Children's Charity')

The annual house to house collection in Kingsley during
July 2010 raised £864.

An excellent result:   THANK YOU to all who collected
and gave.



News Bulletin

Western Rural Round-up -

Week Commencing 2nd July 2010
NPT Voicemail- 0845-458-6393

1. Following several burglaries that occurred at Overton Village Hall that I circulated
information about several weeks ago, we have now arrested and charged a 19yr old
local man who will be appearing at Northwich Magistrates Court next month.

2. Sightings please for a Mazda pick up index number J 496 ONE. This vehicle’s driver
was seen hiding in bushes near to the old Yogurt Factory in Cuddington. We  believe
the vehicle is from Manchester

3. Reports of kids this week throwing stones at cars in Helsby near to the old District
Garage. Please report any incidents and names to us in confidence and we will deal
with them.

4. We are aware of increased incidents of anti social behaviour in Castle Park
Frodsham recently and I want to assure residents that this area does form part of our
ongoing commitment to dealing with ASB in our area. We have dealt with a number
of local youths and are processing them through our interaction with outside
agencies and schools.

5. The subject of Police Volunteers is very heavily covered in the news lately, but it’s
not a new concept and we have had volunteers working with us for some 2 years
now. I have two 17yr old students who give us their spare time and if you are
interested in joining our scheme please contact our Human Resources Department at
Police HQ Winsford.

6. Pc Steve Turner who is known to many as the Kingsley, Norley and Delamere officer
is retiring after 30 years service. He retires in 4 weeks time and his temporary
replacement will be Pc Graeme Morrison who is coming onto our area following 3
years as a Tutor Constable. We wish Steve all the best in his retirement and Graeme
will prove a real asset to the team as he is keen to engage in community policing.

7. We had some grid covers stolen in Delamere this week. 3 covers were taken and I
would ask for sightings of any suspicious characters reported to us please.

Regards

Inspector Phil Hodgson



Kingsley & District
Nursery

St. Johns C of E Primary School,
Hollow Lane, Kingsley,

Cheshire. WA6 8EF
01928 787903

Registered Charity No. 1026418

Complete nursery care
centrally located in Kingsley.

Fully-qualified and experienced staff
EYPS, NNEB, NVQ 3

Children from age 2 welcome
Free to children aged 3 to pre-school (subject to Surestart funding)

Good staff- child ratio
2-3yrs  1:4     3 to pre-school  1:8

Open 5 days a week (term time)
Sessions : 9.15am–11.45am 12.30pm – 3.00pm

With lunchtime care option
Pre-school and after school care from the age of 3yrs, to 6.00pm by arrangement

Self-contained premises
Annexed to Kingsley St. John’s Primary School

“Children of all ages settle happily at Kingsley and District Nursery and they are
safe, healthy and learn well. They develop behaviour appropriate to good

learners and enjoy a balanced variety of activities, indoors and outdoors, that
promote their welfare, development and independence well. ”

(OFSTED 2010 – Kingsley & District Nursery)

For further information contact
the Nursery (Tamsyn) on 01928 787903

http://www.kingsleyanddistrictnursery.co.uk



KINGSLEY CRICKET CLUB

The First XI continue to have a mixed season but after great August
wins against Winsford and Runcorn have almost certainly lifted
themselves out of danger of relegation.  The Second XI has had a
successful season and should finish well into the top half of the League.
The Junior teams have all performed brilliantly.  The Under 15’s have
reached their second successive Cheshire Cup final.  Many
congratulations to all concerned.

With the Club running so many junior teams, the strain on coaching
resources is growing and more help is urgently needed.  The Club needs
more coaches and more team managers.  Training courses are available
which can be funded through the Club.  Parents, Grandparents and any
others interested in promoting cricket and youth activities should please
contact the Club.

The KCC Beer Festival will take place on Saturday 25th September
2010, noon until midnight at The Croft Cricket Ground.  Please support
this important fund raising event.  Full details in advert in this Kingsley
News.

For all contact details and more about the Clubs activities, statistics and
all other information, please visit the Club’s website:
www.kingsley.play-cricket.com. Club secretary  Keith Trenell can be
contacted on : 01928 788465





CHESS
Frodsham Chess Club meets from 7.30pm on Monday evenings at
Frodsham Community Centre.

The new season starts on 6 September.

New members welcome. Come along and check it out - no need to
sign up immediately. Or contact Chris Goy, 01928 788068.

8.00 PM, WEDS 15TH SEPTEMBER
AT THE HURST METHODIST

CHURCH.

CAFé CHURCH
KINGSLEY

A new kind of church
in a relaxed AND

welcoming ambiance.

+ excellent coffee and cakes !

Offered by St John's church
& the hurst methodist church

ROOM AT THE TOP
Rooms with kitchen facilities available for hire at The Hurst Methodist

Church.
Ideal for children's parties etc.

Moderate charges.
Contact Brian Moores on 787442



NORLEY LADIES BADMINTON CLUB

Norley Ladies Badminton Club is a group of ladies aged from 30+
to 70+ who meet every Tuesday afternoon at Norley Village Hall.
We are looking for some more players to join us.  Our ability range
is wide so we have games to suit everyone.  If you have played a bit
in the past and would like to join us, please contact Shirley Craven
on 01928 787251 for more details or email
kscraven@hotmail.co.uk





Kingsley St John The Evangelist Parish Church

Vicar. Revd.Pete Rugen. 01928 787180
Curate. Revd. Gill Stanning. 01928 788623

Services for September

Sepember  5 09:30    Holy Communion
Sepember 9    10:00    Holy Communion
Sepember 12  08:15  Holy Communion (At the Hurst)
        09:30  Morning Worship
Sepember 15  20:00  Café Church  (at the Hurst)
Sepember 19  09:30  Holy Communion
        11:15  All Age Service
Sepember 26  10:00  Celebrating Together   (At Norley)

ALL ARE VERY WELCOME

Friday 17th September at Kingsley Community Centre

General Knowledge Quiz, open to everyone

Come on your own or make up a team

Bring snacks and SOFT drinks to share (glasses provided)

Start time: 7.30pm

Admission £1 per person or £3 per family

All proceeds to Christian Aid
(partners in the Disaster Emergency Committee)

Contact Audrey Griffiths on 01928 788 535



ASH-WORTH TIME BANK
UPDATE:

Ash-worth Time Bank is busily preparing the latest newsletter – if you
would like a copy, please telephone: Caroline or Susan on 01829 751398 or
email:
ash-worthtime@hotmail.co.uk  We can email you a copy or post it to you.

PILATES: This class will be commencing in September at the Hurst
Methodist Rooms, each Tuesday 1.30-2.30pm.  £4 per session.  Please phone
Caroline on 01829 751398 for further information and to register your interest.

HOLISTIC THERAPY SESSIONS: KELSALL: Are you an unpaid Carer?
Have you suffered from a bereavement?  We have a regular monthly session at
Kelsall Methodist Rooms – next date is Friday 24th September at 2pm until
4.30pm.  We offer Reiki, Reflexology, Indian Head Massage and Facials.  We
have 10 fully qualified holistic therapists all giving their time freely.

If you would like to see a holistic therapy group in Kingsley, please contact
Susan on 01829 751398, or email our office at the above address.  We can
arrange a ‘Taster’ session to try out the various therapies.

TABLE TOP SALE, DELAMERE COMMUNITY CENTRE:
SATURDAY 18TH SEPTEMBER 10AM-12.30

Come along and pick up a bargain.  Tables are £6 each.  Refreshments served
and Raffle.

We know it is a bit early but….CHRISTMAS CRAFT FAIR, KELSALL
COMMUNITY CENTRE, SATURDAY 27TH NOVEMBER: 10AM-4.PM.
This is the 4th fundraising fair.  Large selection of crafts, books, beauty
products, children’s toys, clothes etc.  Stalls are £20 each – but are going very
quickly!  There will be a large raffle with fabulous prizes, face painting and
lots more.  Contact Susan on 01829 751398 or email Ash-worth Time Bank
office.

Ash-worth Time Bank has a large membership covering 14 villages.  We
encourage people to share their skills and time with other members of the
community.  If you would like to help in any way, please contact Caroline at
the Time Bank office.  People are always needed to help out at events – why
not give the Time Bank a call?





THANK YOU

I would just like to say a very big Thank You to all my friends who live in
the bungalows on Smithy Lane, Kingsley, for all the lovely cards and
presents I received on my retirement on 6th August this year.  I have been
an Independant Living Advisor (Warden) for the last 25 years with Vale
Royal Borough Council and more recently with Weaver Vale Housing
Trust.  Smiithy Lane bungalows have been part of my round for the last few
years., so I have grown to know you all and hold you in great affection.  I
will miss you all, especially my very dear friend Ethel Stanley who recently
passed away just after her 97th birthday.  I always said Kingsley was the
place I would like to live when I retired.  So you never know I may get a
bungalow on Smithy Lane one day.  I would have the emergency pull cord
tied around my big toe and I would be pulling it all the time (haha).

So thank you all again., goodbye and God bless.

With much love.

Lydia Powell

FREE TO GOOD HOME

Child’s Karate suit, probably age 7-8.  Trouser waist 20-22”.

Page Plus 10 desktop publishing discs and manuals.

Contact Elizabeth on 787678 for either of these items



Proudly Present
A satirical musical play based on the

First World War

“Oh What a
Lovely War!”

By Joan Littlewood Theatre Workshop

Directed by Lynn Pegler
Wednesday 20th – Saturday 23rd October 2010

 Nightly at 7.30pm
Kingsley Community Centre
Booking opens 15th September 2010

Tickets are available in advance. £5/£6 (£4 concessions)
From Holland Pharmacy, Kingsley or Box Office 07925 516760

Book online at www.kingsleyplayers.co.uk
By arrangement with Samuel French Ltd



On 13 July, eight walkers set out from the station at Whitegate along the
Whitegate Way, then uphill through a field of sweetcorn to the end of Beauty
Bank and down a long track flanked by trees on either side. After a refreshment
break we continued along wooded lanes and by flowing streams to arrive at a fine
church opposite Vale Royal.  This led to Petty Pool, which was being enjoyed by
a solitary fisherman. We walked on through the wood alongside a stream which
after the dry weather was comfortably negotiated, then along a permissive path to
the spot where we had lunch. This walk turned out to be a masterpiece of circular
routes put together without the walkers being aware until we realised that we had
passed places twice. The walk finished up on the other side of Whitegate Way,
giving the walkers a straight path back to the cars. The participants enjoyed the
company and the exercise.

On 28 July, 11 walkers set out on a five mile walk from Beeston Castle, their
ranks having been swollen by 3 new members and a "maybe".  Proceeding along
the Sandstone Trail they climbed Bulkley Hill and carried on to Peckforton,where,
after taking a downward trail and turning left they came across a monument in a
garden, of the Elephant and Castle.  After this a walk along the Sandstone Trail
back to Beeston and then to the Shady Oak for sustenance.

On 10 August, ten of us drove to the Bickerton Poacher, astonished at the warm
sunshine after all that rain. We then walked to the southerly Bickerton Hill to pick
up the Sandstone Trail, up the steep steps to the Iron Age hill fort Maiden Castle.
We had lunch on the ramparts and enjoyed the spectacular views over the Dee
valley and the highly profiled Welsh mountains beyond. We followed the Trail
down and then back up to the steps to the sandstone outcrop, Raw Head, the
highest part of the Trail (Trig. point at 227m-746') and down to the Poacher for a
rest. The map said 7 miles but after all this exertion we all agreed to call it 9 miles,
if anyone asks.

Kingsley Walking Group have two walks each month, meeting at the Community
Centre at 9.30am.  On the second Tuesday there is a long walk, bring a packed
lunch.  On the last Wednesday a short walk with a coffee break and a pub lunch.
We are a friendly group.  For  more information tel. 787055 or visit our website
at www.kingsley.walkers.btinternet.co.uk

KINGSLEY WALKING GROUP



019280787193



Kingsley WI

There was no formal meeting in August, however a visit had been arranged
to Mount Pleasant Gardens in Kelsall.  The day dawned as the wettest of
the year. In spite of this 8 intrepid explorers headed down to the jungle at
the bottom of Mount Pleasant and were enchanted by what we saw. By this
time the sun had come out and we were able to enjoy all the different parts
of the garden including the wild flower meadow. There was an exhibition of
amazing wooden sculptures which had been very skilfully blended into the
gardens.

The September meeting will be held in the Community Centre on Septem-
ber 1st. The speaker will be Peter Braun from Dunham Massey Hall.

Kingsley, Crowton and Norley Mothers’ Union

A Coffee Evening was held at the home of Geoff and Janet Brundrett
on Tuesday 3  August.  Though the weather wasn’t exactly hot and
sunny, several people managed to play croquet on the lawn, making
the rules up as they went along.  (We really must try to find the rule
book).  Proceeds from the evening will go towards the work of the
Mothers’ Union overseas.
At the meeting  on Tuesday 7 September, the Revd Wendy Steadman
will be our speaker, her talk entitled ‘Happy Birthday Anyway’.
We meet monthly in the Church Room, Kingsley, on the first Tuesday
in the month at 7.30 p.m. and anyone is welcome to join us.





MIKE KAY
Property Repairs

Local, reliable, established for
over 25 years and with full

public liability insurance.
Prompt attention for all your

property repairs and maintenance

Roofing, guttering, fachias,
blocked drains etc

No job too small
Free estimates, non VATable

Very competitive prices

Please call anytime
01928 787292

Millmark  Foot Clinic
Frodsham

Offers a professional and
friendly service treating corns,

callouses, fungal nail
infections and verrucas.
Orthotics available from

Lesley Mathieson
HPC registered

Clinic day - Tuesday
9.30-1.30

For appointments contact
Millmark’s Health Store

01928 735151
at 101 Main Street, Frodsham





Mackay’s Plumbing
        Cheshire

v General Plumbing
v Bathroom Installations
v Tiling
v No Job Too Small
v Free Estimates

Office: 01829 759 006
Mobile:  07974 668 315
www.ianmackay.co.uk

Age ConcernCheshire Trader
Registered

Kingsley Secretarial Support
Do you need assistance with electronic word processing?

•Letters
•Documents

•Manuscripts

•CVs

All professionally typed and printed according to your requirements
£2.50 for a 2-page letter, including 2x paper copies of your letter

Also
•Excel and descriptive data analysis

•Help with PowerPoint presentations

•Web-based research

Excellent spelling, grammar, editing and proofreading skills
Friendly and efficient service

Contact Helena on 07894 644488 for further details





University Tutor offers

MATHS TUITION

All levels to GCSE and AS

Well qualified former Cheshire
headteacher

with over 30 years
teaching experience

Full CRB clearance
References available

Tel 01928 733941 or 07724 152927

Stephen Ford

Local joiner / carpenter
(time served tradesman)

Based in Kingsley

Telephone

07940 106 295



Holland Pharmacy- Kingsley
* FREE DELIVERY OF PRESCRIPTIONS 6 DAYS PER
 WEEK

* FREE BLISTER PACK SERVICE

* Free Prescription Collection Service From Your GP
Surgery

We can order and collect your prescriptions from your GP surgery
and deliver to your door free of charge each month. YES, ITS
FREE. We collect from THE ROCK, THE KNOLL, HELSBY,
WEAVERHAM, DANEBRIDGE, FIRDALE, SANDIWAY,
WATLING, RIVERSIDE and all other local surgeries.

* MINOR AILMENT SERVICE

* NO SMOKING SERVICE

Call us on 01928 788559 if you have any questions or just pop in
and we can explain these and all our other NHS services.

Please Support Your Local Pharmacy

HOLIDAY RENTAL ON
Portugal’s Silver Coast

3 bedrooms 3 bathrooms house to rent seaviews
swimming pool  5 minute stroll to sandy beach.
Ideal for golf surfing walking or just a relaxing
holiday  45 minutes easy drive from Lisbon airport £325 to £550
per week English managers nearby. Please telephone Crowton
owners on 07831 847679



LANDLORDS INSURANCE
Low premiums for both Residential and Commercial lets

Residential includes houses, bungalows, maisonettes, flats, on standard
construction, and any let to working people, DHSS and asylum seekers.

Commercial includes restaurant, café, takeaway, public houses, bars,
clubs, hotels, offices, shops, manufacturing (wide ranges of trades)

Schemes offered from a variety of specialist insurance suppliers.

CONTACT:  01928 787676 or www.barkerrobb.co.uk

make the right choice
Barker Robb Insurance Solutions  is a trading name of Marlborough Insurance Services Limited who is authorised

and regulated by the Financial Services  Authority
Registered address 3 Myddelton Gardens, London N21 2PA Registered in England number 4869102



(1 – 16 PASSEN GERS)

Business/Corporate Accounts Welcome

www.cheshiretravelservices.co .uk

Or Call



DATES IN SEPTEMBER
2 Sep Schools back
4 Sept - Norley Garden Show.  2pm, Tigers Head, Norley
Sat 11 Sep - Litter pick.  10am outside Community Centre.
Sun 12 Sep -  8.15 am at The Hurst:  Anglican / Methodist Holy Communion
service
Sat 4 Sep - KTI Local Produce Market - 10-1pm.  Community Centre
Mon 13 Sep - Noon-1.00 pm: Hurst Soup Lunch CANCELLED
Wed 15 Sep - 8.00 pm at The Hurst: CAFÉ CHURCH
Thu 23 Sep - 2.30 pm at The Wyches, The Hurst :  Special "Together for Tea"
afternoon to raise funds for the charity 'Save the Family'
Fri 24 Sep - Macmillan Coffee Morning 10-12.30.  Community Centre
Sat 25 Sep - Beer Festival.  Noon ‘til midnight.  Kingsley Cricket Club.
Sun 26 Sep - 2.30 pm at Old Hall Farm :     FARM HARVEST FAMILY
CELEBRATION with 'Tried and Tested' folk band and refreshments,
panoramic views, children's activities, young calves, local school children
making music, locally grown food display.

OCTOBER DATES
Sat 9 Oct - Sustainability in Kingsley.  2-5pm Community Centre.
Mon 11 Oct - Noon to 1.00 pm: Hurst Soup Lunch
Sun 17 Oct Healthcare Sunday
17 to 24 Oct One World Week
Wed 20 Oct - 8.00 pm at The Hurst: CAFÉ CHURCH
20 to 23 Oct Kingsley Players production
22 Oct Half term

CASTLE PARK
ARTS CENTRE

•  EXHIBITION GALLERIES
•  UNIQUE PICTURE GATES & GARDENS

•  COFFEE SHOP • GIFT SHOP
Monday - Saturday  10.00am - 12.30noon  & 2pm - 4pm

Sunday  2pm - 4pm
ADMISSION FREE

“Every town should have a place like this” - Southern Visitor
Come and see why!


